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20th May 2025 

 

To Whom It May Concern, 

 

Re: Support for Proposed Modification – Bloomfield Colliery Life Extension 

 

On behalf of Palaris, I write in support of the proposed modification to extend the life of the 
Bloomfield Colliery to the 31st of December 2035. This extension delivers clear economic, 
social, and community benefits that warrant approval. 

The ongoing operation of the colliery will directly sustain hundreds of local jobs and provide 
stable employment for families across the region. It also underpins indirect employment 
across a network of contractors, consultants, and supply-chain businesses - many of them 
small and medium-sized enterprises embedded in the local economy. In regional NSW, 
where employment options can be limited, continued mining operations offer vital economic 
stability. 

Beyond employment, The Bloomfield Group Foundation has invested in community programs 
across the Hunter Valley since 2006, with a strong focus on supporting vulnerable groups and 
health initiatives. Continued operations will enable the company to maintain - and 
potentially expand - its contributions to local education, sport, health, and welfare 
initiatives. 

Crucially, this project allows workers to remain based in the Singleton area, avoiding the 
social impacts of fly-in fly-out (FIFO) arrangements and helping to keep families and 
communities connected. 

Mining holds enduring value at both a community and national level. As Australia progresses 
toward decarbonisation, it is imperative to recognise that mining underpins this transition - 
providing essential minerals for renewable technologies - and should be viewed as an 
integral component of a sustainable future. 

 

Kind regards, 

 

 

 

Belinda Clements

Chief Executive Officer


